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Commander – See his report in the March – April 2014 issue of Scuttlebutt in Newsletters on the 
web site.

Training Officer Report

The   scheduled course,   Boating Essentials, commenced on Feb 9 th with nine students and is to run 
through to Apr 9th with the exam on Apr 12th.  The majority of these came from the Boating Basics 
course and it is an enthusiastic group. A group of six instructors will present this course.  Many of 
these mentioned that the sign displayed on the ferry hill resulted in their enrolment. Approximately 
fifty percent of students used the online registration.

 With the disparity between these latter two Boating Basics courses and declining enrolment in 
general I would recommend that consideration be given to only running one course starting in the 
early part of the year.  I feel that boating interest is higher at that time due to such things as Boat 
Shows and the closer proximity of the boating season.

A radio course was conducted on Mar 15 with thirteen students all of whom were successful. Of note 
is the fact that many of these are from off island and expressed the reason they came to Gabriola 
was that the course was of one day duration. Given the success of students it is logical to continue 
in this format.

A three hour workshop on Electronic Navigation is planned for May 31.

Respectfully submitted 

Oliver Woolcock

 Communications, Privacy, Scuttlebutt Ed. Report to Bridge
March 20, 2014

Scuttlebutt was published a bit late, some reports needed to be completed. Obtaining information on “meet
your training team” in time for Scuttlebutt proved to be challenging so I’ve made it a project for after the
AGM. It will  also be included in an updated flyer.  Scuttlebutt did not include notice of the AGM but did
include information from the Nominating Committee. 

Regarding Communications: The “official” notice will go out via email once the date, time, and venue is set.

Nothing in Privacy.

Respectfully submitted
 Don Butt



            Gabriola  Island CPS Membership  Report    -  March  20,  2014  
                             As  of  this  date  there  are  87  members.

                                    Details  of  Membership  Report

                    Regular                                                   35  Members

                    Regular  Family  Head                          15  Members

                    Regular  Family  Member                     14  Members

                    Regular  Junior                                          1  Member

                    Regular  Lifetime                                       2  Members

                    Associate                                                   9  Members

                    Associate  Family  Head                          1  Member

                    Associate  Family  Member                     1  Member

                    Associate  Jr.  Family  Head                      1  Member

                    Associate  Junior                                        8  Members

Elaine Pearce

Membership Officer 

Nominating Committee Report:

See the March – April 2014 edition of Scuttlebutt in the Newsletter section of the Squadron's web 
site.

Respectfully submitted,

Bob Derksen, chair






